## Mrs. Roy Korn heads PTA council

Mrs. Roy (Sandy) Korn of RD 1. Dover, was elected president of the Dover PTA Council at a reorganizational meeting conducted by Gerald Grimes, District 14 Director of Ohio PTA, at Park Elementary.

A three-year-member of PTA, Mrs.



MRS. ROY KORN

Korn also is a member of Dover Welcome Wagon, Morning Glories Bowling League and is co-chairman of parents' council of the Title I Reading Program at Dover. She and her husband, who is supervising engineer for General Telephone Co., have two children.

Elected to serve with her were: Mrs. William (Libby) Murphy, vice president; Mrs. John (Carolyn) Connelly, secretary; Mrs. James (Nedra) Trautman, treasurer, and Mrs. Glen (Donna) Dunlap, junior high representative.

Glen Groh reported that even though the council has been inactive the past year, council trophies had been presented to the winner and runner-up in the city spelling bee.

Mrs. Vicki Wittkop read a letter from Mrs. Sue Ellen Bear Hoffman, a former recipient of a Dover PTA Council scholarship, stating that she had reimbursed the Ohio PTA for the amount of the scholarship with the request that the money be reserved for use by a Dover High student.

Plans were made to have elementary PTA nominating committees interchange members so that the up-coming officers of each unit will represent the school's reorganized population.

It was announced that the Stark County PTA Council will sponsor a school of information for leaders June 6 at North Canton.